
 
 
May 22, 2019 
 
 
Ms. Sheree Grant  
Waste Management Inc. of Florida 
Vista Landfill, LLC 
242 West Keene Road Apopka 
Florida 32703 
sgrant@wm.com 
 

Orange County – SW WACS # 87081  
Vista Class III Landfill 
Class III – Cell 6 Construction  
Concurrence with Certification of Construction Completion – Cell 6 
 

Dear Ms. Grant: 
 
The Department has completed the review of the report titled “Construction Quality Assurance 
Certification Report for the Cell 6 Construction Project at the Vista Landfill – Apopka, Florida,” 
submitted by Carlson Environmental Consultants, PC., submitted on behalf of Vista Landfill, 
LLC. The report details construction of Cell 6 at the Vista Landfill. 
 
The report was dated April 19, 2019 was received by the Department on April 22, 2019. As part 
of the report, the Certification of Construction Completion of a Solid Waste Management 
Facility, DEP form 62-701.900(2), was signed and sealed on April 19, 2019, by the Engineer of 
Record, Seth A. Nunes, P.E., of Carlson Environmental Consultants, PC. Additional proof of 
flushing of the leachate collection system was also received on May 20, 2019. 
 
Based upon the review of the report, certification by the Professional Engineer of Record, and 
the inspection conducted at the facility on May 16, 2019, the Department concurs that the above 
referenced project was completed and is substantially consistent with plans and specifications 
approved by the Department Permit Modification No. SC48-0165969-019. 
 
On May 14, 2019, Grove Scientific & Engineering submitted recalculated closure and long-term 
care cost estimates for Vista landfill which included Cell 6. The document is under review. 
Please note, no waste can be placed for disposal in Cell 6 until the financial assurance is 
approved and funded. 
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If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Gloria-Jean DePradine at (407) 
897-4312 or by e-mail at Gloriajean.depradine@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Lu Burson 
Environmental Administrator 
Permitting and Waste Cleanup Program 
 
cc: Deborah Perez – Waste Management Inc. of Florida, dperez@wm.com  

Cory Dilmore, FDEP, Cory.dilmore@dep.state.fl.us 
DEP Solid Waste Financial Coordinator, solid.waste.financial.coordinator@dep.state.fl.u  
Susan F. Eldredge, FDEP, susan.f.eldredge@dep.state.fl.us 
FDEP: Gloria-Jean DePradine, Sirena Davila, Michael Eckoff  
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